Minutes for the WSWCD meeting held April 10, 2025, at 6pm at the Wakulla County Extension Office, 84 Cedar Avenue, Crawfordville, Fl 32327

The meeting was called to order by the Vice Chairman, David Shepard at 6:09 pm.
Other members present were Kellie Keys and Cal Jamison.  Emily Johnson could not attend.
Guest: Riley, FSU intern
The approval of the agenda was unanimous.  Moved by Kellie, 2nd by Cal.
The minutes for the February 13, 2025, meeting were approved unanimously.  Moved by Cal and seconded by Kellie.
There was no Treasurer report available. 
Old Business:  
Kellie will be looking into the required reports for the Ethics Commission.
Kellie reported that data from the FSU Wakulla Springs study should be available this fall, and that the Jim Stevensor Follow the Water tour is now up and running.  It begins at the Edison in the Cascades Park in Tallahassee and ends at Wakulla Spring.  The middle school video project might be ready to send to teachers for feedback in May.  The Spring study will be filming at the swallet near David Shepard’s home this Sunday.
New Business:
Cal reported that the Wakulla County Road Department has started using asphalt millings to dress the sides of the road where the road base has been eroded away by traffic.  Previously they had been using nonpolluting limestone road base for this.  Asphalt millings when not bound in a repaving matrix are a source of pollutants including petroleum products, solvents and heavy metals. The asphalt millings tend to migrate away from the road and into the right of way and private property. The millings are now being used throughout the county and have been used on Shadeville Road, SR 61/365 along the swamp on Wakulla Springs State Park property.  They have also been applied to the approaches to the Upper Bridge along Wakulla Springs State Park property.
Supervisor Items:
Kellie reported that we are a little behind on the poster contest.  Riley will be dropping off fliers to the middle schools.
Cal gave the update on Wakulla Springs.  The water has recently dropped to the old levels below the five foot mark on the stage gage.  The visibility has been around the twenty foot range for several weeks after the dark water caused by rainfall. The ground water now has a green hue.  Lots of fish and waterfowl have been observed as well as numerous large alligators.  Some young have been seen at the Sally Ward confluence.
The meeting adjourned at 7:05 pm.  Moved by Kellie and seconded by Cal.
